
 

This week at Lamb of God  +  September 3, 2023 
  Worship Attendance/Live Streaming  10:00 am—82/15 

Website:  lambofgodlutheranflint.com   
E-Mail address:  lambofgodflint@gmail.com 

Sunday 10:00 am 
Following the Service 
 

Worship Service 
Fellowship Hour 
 

 

Monday Office Closed Labor Day 

Tuesday 9:00 am 
 
 

Quilters 
Trustees 
 

Thursday  
 

6:00 pm 

Yard Maintenance 
 
Stewardship/Education Meeting 

 



 

ALTAR FLOWERS 
The flowers on the Altar are in celebration this  
morning and were given to the glory of God, from 
Norma Neuhart, in celebration of Susie’s birthday. 
 
 
 

QUIET MEDITATION/PRAYER TIME IN THE SANCTUARY  
SUNDAYS 9:30 AM-9:45 AM 

 
   

BIBLE STUDY OPPORTUNITIES  
  

 Sunday morning Bible Study at 9:00 am:  A Longer Look at 
the Lessons. Returning Sunday, September 10th.   

 Monday Afternoon Women’s Bible Study at 1:00 pm:        
Hebrews: The Fulfillment of Faith, to return on Monday, September 
11th. 

 Wednesday Bible Study at 10:00 am - LifeLight Bible Study 
on the Old Testament Book of Ezekiel.– Will return September 
13th, 2023  

 Wednesday Evening Bible Study.  – Will return September 
13th, 2023. New topic to come in September.   

A WORD ABOUT THE OFFERING COLLECTED AT LOG: 
God has provided each of us with what we need and more than we 
need.  As Stewards (Managers) of His gracious gifts He calls us to 
give back to Him a portion to support the ministry of our Church.  Yet 
we do not want to guilt people, especially visitors, into giving by 
passing the Offering Plate during the Worship Service.  Instead we 
ask that you fulfill this obligation by dropping off your  Offering    
Envelopes in the Offering Box located in the Narthex as you enter or 
leave the Sanctuary, in the Offering Box located across from the     
Office during Office hours from Monday-Friday 9Am—1 PM, by   
mailing us your envelope, or by using the link for online giving found 
on our website :  http://www.lambofgodlutheranflint.com.   
Also available Google Pay. 



 

Fellowship Register  
 

Please sign the register that you 
will find in the pew and pass it on 
to the others sitting in your pew.  
Visitors are invited to sign the  
register and please include your 
address.  Thank you. 



 

REGARDING THE DRIVE TO PAY FOR A SIDEWALK  
TO THE PAVILION: 
At the last Lamb of God Council Meeting, we heard reports from   
parishioners who felt that a sidewalk to the Pavilion was insufficient 
means to provide access for some of our members. We also discuss 
the possible cost, and other issues that had not been initially          
addressed concerning this improvement. Therefore, it was decided 
that we should halt the raising of money, and instead form a        
committee that can check into the feasibility of building a sidewalk, 
along with other possible ideas that would work better to provide 
the best access to the Pavilion as well as the fire pits. If you would 
be interested in being on this committee, please notify the Church 
Office. Also, anyone who has already donated funds and would like 
them returned should call the Church Office 
  

Pastor Mark Pretznow 



 

Wanted: Volunteers to Sponsor  

our  Sunday Fellowship Hour 
You would plan, purchase, set up and clean up. 

You can make, or buy treats. (Entermann’s 

Outlet store is a great resource).  We suggest 

one to two families/individuals for each      

Sunday.  A sign-up sheet is on the bulletin 

board in the Fellowship Hall. 



 

 

Place camera on 
the square and it 
will take you to our 
Web page and   
Facebook Page 



 

 

Elder’s  Schedule  

Date Time Elder 

September 3 10:00 am Ervin Glann & JR Schisler 

September 10 10:00 am Kurt Nelson & Jim Cates 

September 17 10:00 am Gerald Prosch & Fred Wass 

September 24 10:00 am Ervin Glann & JR. Schisler 

Date Greeters Gatekeepers for  
Communion 

Sept 3 
10:00 am 

Melissa Metcalf 
Marlene Aldridge 

Carey Onore, Joanne Glann 
Ron Jonas, Chuck Rink 

Sept 10 
10:00 am 

 Mark & Marlene Aldridge 
Tom Hansen, Cindy Goodall 

Sept 17 
10:00 am 

Dale Norrington Dale & Lori Norrington 
Joanne Glann, Chuck Rink 

September 24 
10:00 am 

Carey Onore Carey Onore, Joanne Glann 
Ron Jonas, Cindy Goodall 



 

Women’s Monday Afternoon 
Bible Study 

Returning Monday, September 11th  
at 1:00 pm 

 
We continue on our Faith journey with the Hebrew     
Christians.  So much to know about God’s plan of         
salvation.  Pastor Hensler will continue to guide 
us, but led by the Holy Spirit.  Please join us as  
often as possible.  Oh yes, you can bring a friend 
or two. 

LifeLight Worship; Bible Study on Ezekiel 
       
Please join us Wednesday, September 13th,  at 10:00 AM in the 
Fellowship Hall for our LifeLight Bible Study on the Old    
Testament Book of Ezekiel. Ezekiel was the  prophetic voice of 
the LORD to the Jewish exiles in Babylon. His first task was to 
dispel any false notions that the temple and the city of            
Jerusalem would be preserved from the destruction the LORD 
had foretold. Then, after that has come to pass,  Ezekiel was 
the LORD’s voice of hope for the restoration of His people 
back in their homeland. Ezekiel speaks to the Church today in 
our exile in the broken sinful world as we await the final      
restoration in Eternal Life. 
  



 

 



 

Franklin Ave. Mission  
Needs and News 

 

 “Serve wholeheartedly as you were serving the Lord,             
not people”  

Ephesians 6:7 
 

Volunteers needed to help with free play time in The Rock (kids 
room) on Tuesdays and Thursdays 4:00 to 5:00, before the meal. 
Also needed from 5:30-6:00 during the short church service.  
 

Items always needed for the personal closet are toilet paper, 
shampoo, deodorant, toothbrushes, toothpaste. Other items are 
accepted.  If you see a great sale on hand soap, dish soap,     
laundry soap, cleaning supplies, feminine products  and other 
items pick them up also. Follow Gods lead, it’s the best list to 
shop from.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Help! Help! 
The Mission could use some items for their pantry. 

 

Cereal, Condensed Soups, Canned Pastas with Meat, 
bottles    juices, jelly or jam, Shampoo/Body Wash in 1, 
gallon Ziplock bags. A table is set up in the Fellowship 
Hall. 
 

 
 
 

 



 

 



 

ZEFFY– ON LINE GIVING 
 
LOG has changed the platform we use to process electronic            
payments.  We were using Kindred and were recently notified 
that in addition to the regular batch charges, we were going to 
be charged $9.99 fee per month.  For the entire year of 2022, 
we paid $164 in Kindred fees.  For six months in 2023, we have 
already paid $147.  Glenda just received another notice of an 
increase to $19.99/month in addition to the other fees.  Because 
of this, the Church Council looked at alternative platforms to 
process our electronic   payments.  Zeffy was chosen since there 
are no fees to you or to the Church.  Zeffy is a non-profit organi-
zation that was formed to help other non-profit organizations.  
  
If you would like to give on our website, just click the “Give Now 

Lamb of God Lutheran Church” button and then click on “Give to 

Lamb of God Church Now.”  From there, you can choose a one-

time donation, monthly donation or a yearly donation.  There 

are set amounts you can select or you can type in any 

amount.  On your first donation, you’ll have to enter your check-

ing account information or a debit or credit account num-

ber.  The Zeffy website uses Stripe to   verify your checking ac-

count or credit card information.  You can also donate via Apple 

Pay / Google Pay.  Each time you make a donation to LOG, you 

will also be asked to make a donation to Zeffy.  You do not have 

to do this but can if you would like to support Zeffy as well.  You 

will receive an email receipt with each donation.  If you have any 

problems or need any help setting up your Zeffy account, please 

see Wendy or Glenda. 


